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RICHMOND GREEN SECONDARY SCHOOL – FAMILY BULLETIN 

Where Tomorrow Begins 

1 William F. Bell Parkway, Richmond Hill, Ontario L4S 2T9  

Tel:  905-780-7858, Fax 905-780-1154 

WEB SITE:  http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/richmondgreen.ss  
Email address:  richmond.green.ss@yrdsb.ca 

Attendance email:  richmond.green.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca 
Instagram: @rgssofficial 

RGSS INFORMATION – Friday, March 1, 2024  

School Council 

The next School Council meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, March 19th at 7 pm in the 
cafeteria.  All are welcome. 

 

 

Secondary Virtual School 

The York Region District School Board (YRDSB) continues to partner with the Toronto District 
School Board (TDSB) to allow students interested in attending virtual school the opportunity to 
register in the TDSB’s Virtual Secondary School. Registration for 2024-2025 TDSB Secondary 
Virtual School is now open.  

Students who register for TDSB’s Virtual School Secondary will: 

● be students of the TDSB; 
● have access to all learning materials and resources through the TDSB while registered at the 
TDSB Virtual Secondary School; 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/richmondgreen.ss
mailto:richmond.green.ss@yrdsb.ca
mailto:richmond.green.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca
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● return to their home school in the YRDSB if they choose to withdraw from TDSB’s Virtual 
Secondary School, and 
● graduate from the TDSB’s virtual school if they are in their graduating year. 
 
If you are interested in registering your child for online learning, please contact the alpha vice-
principal Ms. Gupta, sara.gupta@yrdsb.ca (last name A–L) or Ms. Chowdhury, 
sayema.chowdhury@yrdsb.ca  (last name M-Z) by Wednesday, March 20th.  Please note TDSB 
does not accept late registrations to their Virtual School. 

List of courses for TDSB Secondary Virtual School 2024-2025 

Course Selection Form 

Consent to Share Information form 

Student Mental Health and Addictions Newsletter – March 2024:  Time for a 
Break! 

Indigenous Self-Identification 

The York Region District School Board is committed to First Nation, Métis, and Inuit 
students' success. We continue to support Indigenous students and work to provide a 
curriculum that facilitates learning about contemporary and traditional First Nation, 
Métis, and Inuit cultures, histories and perspectives among all students. To continue 
supporting self-identified students, the First Nation, Métis, and Inuit Ancestry Self-
Identification brochure was updated in 2022.  Current students can self-identify by 
completing this form and submitting it to the principal. 

Yearbook 

Purchase your 2023-2024 Yearbook on School Cash Online today! 

mailto:sara.gupta@yrdsb.ca
mailto:sayema.chowdhury@yrdsb.ca
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1f5w_ztIsqO9dlTqWS8aLPc49haHDvQkw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AeIQ7nLxLraCljCeTYzOlQc5Ksc42LCr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qMHpRGLYcEa6OWpDseUEweFBe6uu_tYN/view?usp=sharing
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/4064
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/4064
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/first-nations-metis-and-inuit-education/self-identification
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/first-nations-metis-and-inuit-education/self-identification
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/sites/default/files/migrate/files/FOR-aboriginalselfid-601.pdf
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Photographs are 
full of memories, 
and the yearbook 
is full of them! 

 
 

 
Buy your 2023-
2024 yearbook 

today on School 
Cash Online. 

 

 

 

Graduation Photos 

Missed your grad photo?   We’ve got you!   

Our studio is now booking appointments for April 6th 
and 7th, 2024 in our AURORA location.   

GRADUATION PHOTOGRAPHY STUDIOS » Edge 
Imaging 

Address: 

Aurora Preparatory Academy  
81 Industrial Parkway North, 
Aurora, ON  L4G 4C4 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fedgeimaging.ca%2fen%2fgraduation-photography-studios%2f&c=E,1,KkpvPgYSy91jDbWum8dUVwHeTZUT-O5QxhWBK1kIkwizpMJJcoQbpbdvVZrNZEfXH17QnWea6nmkyXwbW2F8K_14PwV1ndtOdyAgKKK5xGi9mErJJQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fedgeimaging.ca%2fen%2fgraduation-photography-studios%2f&c=E,1,KkpvPgYSy91jDbWum8dUVwHeTZUT-O5QxhWBK1kIkwizpMJJcoQbpbdvVZrNZEfXH17QnWea6nmkyXwbW2F8K_14PwV1ndtOdyAgKKK5xGi9mErJJQ,,&typo=1
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Metrolinx – Ontario One-Fare Program 

Effective February 26, 2024, students will only pay once when they transfer between TTC and 
GO Transit, Brampton Transit, Durham Region Transit, MiWay and York Region Transit. Learn 
more on the Metrolinx website. 

Arts Camp   

YRDSB is pleased to offer Arts Camp again this year.  Arts Camp is an intensive week-long 
immersion in visual, studio and performance art programs and experiences. Please visit the 
ArtsCamp website for more information.  There are opportunities to attend arts camp, as well 
as be a counsellor.  Counsellor application deadline is March 22, 2024. 

 
Computer Purchase Program 
Please see the following letter and flyer for information about the computer purchase program.  
This information has also been sent directly to your email. 
 
Virtual Consultations for Parents/Caregivers of the Tamil Diaspora Community 
 
Consultations will provide an opportunity for Tamil parents/caregivers to: 

• Acquire strategies for cultivating meaningful interactions and connections with their 
child 

• Explore ways to support their child’s mental health and well-being  
• Understand how to request and navigate accessing support, including mental health 

services, for their child at school  
• Discuss current difficulties and challenges experienced by their child 
• Learn about resources in the York Region community to better support their child’s 

needs 

Please see the following flyers for more information: 

Tamil Parents-Caregivers Consultations Flyer (English).pdf 

Tamil Parents-Caregivers Consultations Flyer (Tamil).pdf 

School Washrooms 

Students are reminded that school washrooms are not to be used for social activities including 
eating.  At the beginning of the year, we introduced school “zones”. The Green zones are areas 
where students may sit, collaborate, socialize and eat.  Yellow zones are for collaborating and 
socializing.  Red zones are spaces such as stairwells (walking through only) and washrooms (bio 
breaks only).   The zones are for everyone’s safety in the school.   

https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/fare-integration/one-fare-program
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-programs-nav/school-programs/arts/arts-opportunities/york-region-arts-camp
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-MpgV-CaE6O3s0UZKRfRpa7YCMNBrpNW/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pBXBqka-G6eMCaAB4mq8w5TsQrZeneOH/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zEyY539Gd-oMeCfTXOGq9xWpj_h_MoKg/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YJMP9a0LWY2xEZKDdJMqFIp_SKF0JUm1/view?usp=sharing
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Personal Property 

The school and the Board are not responsible for lost, damaged or stolen personal items.  You 
can reduce the risk by leaving valuable items at home.  Always secure items. More information 
can be found in the 2023-2024 Guide to the School Year. 

Engagement Fee  

We are proud at Richmond Green to host a vast number of clubs, sports teams and other 
activities and events for students.  The Student Engagement fee supports the operation of 
these activities for students.  The Student Engagement Fee is an optional but recommended fee 
on School Cash Online.  Please note that there is differentiated pricing for school events based 
on payment of the Student Engagement fee.  

Students Can Now Explore Secondary School Opportunities by Sector 

A new collection of webpages will let students explore 16 different career sectors.

Our secondary schools offer courses and programs that let you explore your interests, build 
skills and gain experience in areas that interest you. You can now search from 16 different 
sectors to learn more about: 

• career pathways in the fields that interest you 
• courses and programs you can take in secondary school that let you gain sector-specific 

skills, knowledge and experience 
• how you can earn certifications, post-secondary credits and job experience while in high 

school 
Find out what courses and programs are available in the fields that interest you at your school. 
Visit www2.yrdsb.ca/experience-yrdsb.  
 
RGSS is on Instagram!  
Follow @rgssofficial to receive updates on school news, events, student achievement, and 
more!   

Student Expectations in the Community 

We are lucky to have positive relationships with community vendors.  Many students enjoy 
eating lunch at the Costco food court. Costco has asked if students could please: 

• purchase their food and leave once done eating 
• use debit and credit as preferred payment methods (for speed of transactions) 
• stay in the food court only unless entering the store with a membership card 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/guide-school-year
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/secondary-school-programs-and-opportunities-sector
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/secondary-school-programs-and-opportunities-sector
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/secondary-school-programs-and-opportunities-sector
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/secondary-school-programs-and-opportunities-sector
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Following these guidelines will ensure students enjoy continued access to the food court. 

Bussing 
Bussing is provided to eligible students through Student Transportation Services (STS).  STS 
operates bus routes for students in JK-12 for both the York Region District School Board and the 
York Catholic District School Board. More information, including daily late bus reports, can be 
found at www.schoolbuscity.com.  Please note, it is important that students ride only on their 
designated route. This is for everyone’s safety and security. 

School Start Up Forms 

School start up forms were sent to families and students this week. Please see the Resources 
and FAQs for families for more information. Secondary students received the following 
message: 

School Start-Up Forms (Message to Secondary Students) 

Each year, we ask secondary school students to review important school and Board policies and to 
indicate that they have reviewed this information. Students are asked to complete this form online. If 
you have any questions about the information in the form, please speak with your teacher, principal or 
vice-principal. 

It is important that all students complete and submit these forms as soon as possible at the start of the 
school year. 

Updating Contact Information 

If you need to update any contact information (e.g., home or email address, telephone number, 
etc.,) please email:  richmond.green.ss@yrdsb.ca 

School Safety 

Please be reminded that all visitors to the school must sign in at the main office and get a visitor 
tag.  This tag should be clearly visible while in the building on business.  Students are reminded 
not to bring guests anywhere on school property (indoors and outdoors) as well as to the 
library during school hours. 

Attendance  

Students are expected to be in their scheduled classes each period.  
If you sign your child out of school, they need to leave school 
property.  This includes the library during school hours, as it is 
considered to be school property during the school day.   Please do 

not give your child permission without calling and giving the office notice for them to be in the 

http://www.schoolbuscity.com/
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/2754
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/2754
https://startupforms.yrdsb.ca/students
mailto:richmond.green.ss@yrdsb.ca
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library during the day.  If your child is going to be absent or away from any of their classes, 
please contact the Main Office email is preferred - richmond.green.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca or 
by phone 905-780- 7858, press option 1.  Please let us know your child’s student number, full 
name and grade. 

TeachAssist Parent Portal 

Students in Secondary School use TeachAssist to view their schedules and ongoing assessment.  
They can also schedule guidance appointments. Parent/guardians may also register for the 
TeachAssist Parent Portal.  Through this portal, you will be able to view your child(ren)’s marks, 
and book interviews with teachers for the Interview evenings held each semester (more 
information on this semester’s interview evening will come closer to the date). 

To register for the TeachAssist Parent Portal, please visit: 

https://ta.yrdsb.ca/yrdsb/parents/index.php 

You will need to enter the email address you have on file at the school.  You will then be sent a 
one-time email to confirm your registration. 

Notice From Richmond Green Library 

In recent years, we have faced recurring challenges in our library washrooms, including issues 
such as vaping, eating, and disruptive gathering during school hours. Despite the diligent efforts 
of both the library and RGSS, it’s hard to maintain continuous monitoring due to limited staff 
availability.  
After a thorough review of the situations, the library and RGSS will start to implement new 
measures to address these concerns. Effective November 9, 2023, the library will enforce 
restricted access to the washrooms during school hours.  
1. Locking washrooms: Both library washrooms will remain locked during school hours.  
2. Key sign-out procedure: Students may obtain a washroom key by leaving their student cards 
at the service desk. Student cards will be returned upon key return. Only one student is 
permitted at a time.  
3. Limited occupancy: A maximum of two users will be allowed to enter the same washroom 
simultaneously.  
4. Reporting disruptions: Any disruptive behaviours observed will be reported to both the 
library and RGSS administration for appropriate action.  

We hope these measures will help create a more conducive and respectful environment within 
our library facilities, and promote a better learning atmosphere for all RGSS students. 

 

 

mailto:richmond.green.ss.attendance@yrdsb.ca
https://ta.yrdsb.ca/yrdsb/parents/index.php
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Kinnect Youth Mentoring Program 

Social support network and mentoring program for Black students. Please see the flyer for 
more information. 

Medical Information 

A reminder if your child has a serious medical condition and has not received the medical 
forms, please fill out the appropriate form(s) below and return to the Main Office.  Please 
complete new forms each school year.   
 

Anaphylaxis HEALTH CARE PLAN 
 

This form should be completed for all 
students with a life threatening allergy.   
 

Asthma HEALTH CARE PLAN 
 

This form should be completed for all 
students with asthma. 
 

Epilepsy (Seizure Disorders) HEALTH CARE 
PLAN 
 

This form should be complete for all students 
with a seizure disorder (including epilepsy).   
 

Type 1 Diabetes HEALTH CARE PLAN 
 

This form should be completed for all 
students with diabetes. 
 

Health Care Plan (Other)   This from should be completed for all other 
serious and potentially life threatening health 
conditions that are not already specifically 
addressed (Asthma, anaphylactic, diabetes, 
and seizure health care plans). 

COVID Health and Safety Protocols for 2023-2024 

York Region Public Health has advised that schools continue to be required to follow the 
Ministry’s COVID-19: health and safety measures at schools. 
 
All students, staff and visitors need to complete the self-screening tool.  Students should 
complete the COVID-19 self screening tool and follow instructions and next steps.  Masks are 
optional for students, staff and visitors. 
 
Surfaces in the school building will continue to be disinfected and hand sanitizer is available.  
Appropriate hand hygiene and respiratory etiquette will continue to be promoted throughout 
the day. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WNJG_1AmYF_9drcRlF0HitcteRNHZleV/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1gl3on8OPdnI6gi_0NOQCxmoBLH3ZIIln/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/141G545QmjeeWHUtgUKILkMg6zDqz2GJ1/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iPi6bJbAy8eGTmiJwO-ZlAq4MEMdEZjL/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iPi6bJbAy8eGTmiJwO-ZlAq4MEMdEZjL/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1TPBv7MiA0PDq8f1J0VkAxVcXCqEZ277w/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NPOJRAP8bPK11ee9bKBkC5ny9oXt4jgH/view?usp=sharing
https://www.ontario.ca/page/covid-19-health-and-safety-measures-schools
https://www.ontario.ca/self-assessment/
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Key Dates   

• Mid-Winter Break – Monday, March 11, 2024 to Friday, March 15, 2024 
• School Council Meeting – Tuesday, March 19, 2024 – 7:00 p.m.  – 9:00 p.m.   
• Interim Reports Distributed – beginning Monday, March 25, 2024   
• Good Friday – Friday, March 29, 2024 
• Easter Monday – Monday, April 1, 2024 
• Parent/Guardian/Teacher Interviews – Thursday, April 4, 2024 


